
MINUTES OF LEONARDVILLE CITY COUNCIL SPECIAL MEETING- May 27, 2025 

The Leonardville City Council special meeting was called to order by Mayor Chris Shoults on 

May 27, 2025 at 7:00 p.m.  Council members present were: Merlene Hougland, Kaye Klucas, 

Larry Wendland, Whitney Knight and Jeff Bulk. Others in attendance were: City Clerk Deandra 

Anderson. 

Mayor Shoults opened the meeting stating we have an open position as the City 

Superintendent Adam Schooler will be leaving and his last day is June 6th. Discussion about the 

position and options were discussed. 

Council reviewed the current Job description and Employment ad. 

Larry Wendland left the meeting at 7:35 p.m. 

Council all agreed to take live within a 10-mile radius out of the job description in the position 

requirement section.  

Then in the employment ad it states, this is a full-time position with a great benefit package, 

valued at over $25,000, which includes: KPERS retirement, insurance, sick leave, vacation 

time, & holidays off. Council agreed to take the valued at over $25,000 out, and leave the rest 

which includes: KPERS retirement, insurance, sick leave, vacation time, & holidays off. 

Summertime/Part time help was then discussed. Council all agreed to put an ad in the paper 

for summer mowing part time or as needed with wages from $12-$18 and hour and with 

possibility of entertaining bids for mowing different areas. 

The next thing discussed was who would sit on the hiring board. After some discussion, it was 

decided to have all City Council members and the Mayor sit in on the hiring board. 

With business completed, Whitney Knight made a motion to adjourn, Jeff Bulk seconded, the 

motion carried. Meeting adjourned.    

City Clerk, 

 

Deandra Anderson 


